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From Our Pastor 
Happy Anniversary Hollywood!!!!  Isn’t it a blessing to look back over the last 132 years and see the 

hand of God?  He has been faithful since the conception of this work that started with a revival meeting.  

In 1881, a state missionary held a revival meeting here in the area and later reported that it was a  

promising field to start a church.  By 1883 Rev. Marshall Reed had given up his job and devoted himself 

to start a work here among the folks of “the old holly woods.”   

  

On June 29, 1884, Hollywood Baptist Church was formally organized with 50 members and dedicated 

their first place of worship.  The one room building was built on one acre of property donated by Mr. & 

Mrs. B. S. Grubb and the rest is history. 

  

It is God’s desire to see people saved and to see lives changed and enriched by the power of God.  He 

wants to invade lives, homes, and families to see them changed that He might receive the greatest 

amount of glory and honor for His great work.  There is no time to waste in this upside down world in 

which we are living in.  The Bible says in Ephesians 5:16 “To redeem the time, because the days are evil.”  

Now is the time to determine in our hearts that we are going to do what needs to be done to see the 

work of God go on.  May we have the mentality of the people in Nehemiah’s day when they said, “Let 

us rise up and build.”  If there is ever a time when God’s people need to have that type of mentality, it is 

now.   

 

On the following two pages, the Building Committee is presenting the proposed floor plan and exterior 

elevation site plans for the new building.  This will give you somewhat of an idea of the structure that 

we feel is essential as we prepare for the future.  This facility will provide the space needed for future 

opportunities of ministry while providing adequate space for the immediate needs that we have now. 

 

Churches are shutting their doors at an alarming rate and we cannot allow that to happen on our watch.  

The reason we are where we are is because God’s people have paid the price over the years to obtain 

God’s blessings. They served when it was not convenient, they took their stand when it was not popular, 

and they gave when they did not have because the work of God was a priority to them.  May we be  

willing to carry on the legacy of those that have gone on 

ahead of us.  May it be our burning desire to see more of 

God’s blessings than ever before. 

 

Today, after all these years God is still being faithful to 

pour out His showers of blessings upon this church.  We 

look to the future with great anticipation that God is  

going to continue the good work that He started in this  

community.  Will you make a renewed commitment  

today that by God’s grace you will faithfully do your part 

to see God’s work go forward?  If the Lord tarries, my 

prayer is that the ministries of Hollywood Baptist will  

remain as strong as they have for 132 years, and become 

even stronger in the years to come!  
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 

5 pm 

Youth Paint Ball 

2 

9 am Prayer Meeting 

10 am Sunday School 

11 am Worship Service 

4:45 pm Adult Choir Practice 

6 pm AWANA/FORGE/Bible Study/

TRANSFORMERS 

3 4 

6 pm 

WISH 

5 

6:00 pm Violin Ministry 

6:45 pm Prayer Meeting 

              Youth Bible Study 

              Children’s Choir 

7:30 pm Church Council  

6 

 

7 

 

8 

 

9 

Homecoming 
10:30 am Worship Service 

12 pm Fellowship Meal 

5:20 pm Adult Choir Practice 

6 pm Joint Revival (White Oak 

Grove) 

10 

 

 

11 

 

12 
6:20 pm Choir Practice 

Revival @ 

White Oak 

13 

 

 
 

7 pm 

 

14 15 

16 

9 am Prayer Meeting 

10 am Sunday School 

11 am Worship Service 

4:45 pm Adult Choir Practice 

6 pm AWANA/FORGE/Bible Study/

TRANSFORMERS 

17 18 

6 pm 

WISH 

19 

6:00 pm Violin Ministry 

6:45 pm Business Meeting 

              Youth Bible Study 

              Children’s Choir 

20 

 

21 22 

6-8 pm 

Youth  

Fall Party 

23 

9 am Prayer Meeting 

10 am Sunday School 

11 am Worship Service 

4:45 pm Adult Choir Practice 

6 pm AWANA/FORGE/Bible Study/

TRANSFORMERS 

24 25 

 

 

6 pm 

WISH 

26 

Photos  2 -  9 pm 

 

6:00 pm Violin Ministry 

6:45 pm Prayer Meeting 

              Youth Bible Study 

              Children’s Choir 

27 28 

2:30 pm 

Feeding 

Chatham 

High 

Football 

29 

4-8 pm 

Trunk or Treat 

30 

Communion 

9 am Prayer Meeting 

10 am Sunday School 

11 am Worship Service 

4:45 pm Adult Choir Practice 

6 pm AWANA/FORGE/Bible Study/

TRANSFORMERS 

31      

October 2016 



Greeters 

Deacon of the Week(*)/Usher 
 

Children Church Workers 

October 2, 2016 Jacob Waller*, Terry Moore, Randy Gatewood, Chris Falls  

October 9, 2016 Donnie Moore*, Larry Weiss, Gary Matherly, Chuck Easley 

October 16, 2016 Seth Elmore*, Daniel Moore, Hale Crider, Dale McFadden 

October 23, 2016 Drake Easley*, Earl Nuckols, Adam Lumpkins, Adam Burgess 

October 30, 2016 Karle Byrd*, James Lumpkins, David Burgess, Leon Haynes 

October 2, 2016 Paige Conner, Hailey Doss, Jetty Burgess, Judy Reynolds  

October 9, 2016 Jared St. John, Joan Nuckols, Helen Moschler,  Melody Collins 

October 16, 2016 Madilyn Moss, Shirley Fisher, Julia Marlowe, Emmalee Ayers 

October 23, 2016 Julia Nuckols, Emma Walden, Chuck Easley, Julie Ragsdale 

October 30, 2016 Logan Mills, Jetty Burgess, Guy and Courtney Robertson 

2 Linette Nuckols 

9 Natalie Oakes and Madilyn 

Moss 

16 Drake and Brittney Easley 

23 Randy and Cassie Gatewood 

30 Darren and Paige Conner  

Nursery Calendar – October 2016 
Sun Oct 2, 2016  

10:45 am - 12:15 pm  Stephanie, Larry and Sarah Weiss & Helen Moschler 

6:00 pm – 7:00 pm  Donnie & Peggy Moore 

Wed Oct 5, 2016  

6:45 pm - 7:45 pm  Paige Conner 

Sun Oct 9, 2016  

10:45 am - 12:15 pm  Drake & Brittney Easley, Lois Batten & Cheryl Waller 

6:00 pm – 7:00 pm  Helen Moschler 

Wed Oct 12, 2016  

6:45 pm - 7:45 pm  Drake & Brittney Easley 

Sun Oct 16, 2016  

10:45 am - 12:15 pm  Donnie and Peggy Moore, Chuck Easley & Devin Motley 

6:00 pm – 7:00 pm  Julia Marlowe 

Wed Oct 19, 2016  

6:45 pm - 7:45 pm  Holly St. John 

Sun Oct 23, 2016  

10:45 am - 12:15 pm  Mary and Madilyn  Moss, Jessica Waller & Debra Reynolds 

6:00 pm – 7:00 pm  Donnie & Peggy Moore  

Wed Oct 26, 2016  

6:45 pm - 7:45 pm  Donnie & Peggy Moore  

Sun Oct 30, 2016  

10:45 am - 12:15 pm  Natalie Oakes, Julia Marlowe, Linette Nuckols & Lynita Falls 

6:00 pm – 7:00 pm  Helen Moschler 

Want to know what's going on 

here at church? Check out our 

website at: 

www.hollywoodbc.org 

3 Bonnie Payne 

4 Heather Scarce 

5 Barry Cundiff 

5 Lesia Hanks 

5 Richard Reynolds 

7 Lori Doss 

8 Bryan Lewis 

9 Faye Shropshire 

10 Jackie Donahue 

12 Cheryl Waller 

14 Pam Bryant 

15 Christine Moore Demos 

15 Mary Claytor 

15 Caleb Michael 

15 Hannah Michael 

15 Jordan St. John 

21 Carrington Aaron 

21 Iris Kendrick 

22 Stacy P. Tyree 

23 Isla Reynolds 

25 Matthew Carter 

26 Yvonne Graham 

30 Samuel Moore 

31 Temple Moore 



BECAUSE YOU GAVE 

 1.75 million people heard a gospel  

witness 

 275,000 became new believers 

 14,000 new churches and 4,000 new 

groups were formed 

 21,000 leaders were trained to start new 

churches 

 444,263 nationals met in on-going Bible 

studies 

Statistics taken from the 2014 Annual Statistical Report available at 

imb.org.  

           2016 Lottie Moon Offering 2016 Lottie 

Moon Goal   

$17,360.00 

Lottie Moon 

Offering in 

2016 to date 

$11,521.00 

As a church, you 

have set a pledge 

goal of $17,360.00, 

for the 2016 Lottie 

Moon Christmas 

Offering.  As of 

September 30, 

2016, the church 

has collected 

$11,521.00. 

The Mission of the Manger  

Chatham High Football is being led by a new coach, 

Matt Allen.  He has invited the public to show their 

support of the Varsity and Junior Varsity teams by 

providing meals before games and after meal 

snacks.  We as a church have volunteered to  feed 

the Varsity team on October 28.  As James Nuckols 

is a team manager and is being called as a witness 

to the team for the Lord, we can support him and 

the team by providing this meal.   

Food can be purchased for this meal 

with your donations, and two or three 

volunteers will be needed to help serve 

and clean up the high school cafeteria 

after the meal.  If anyone would like to 

sponsor additional meals or snacks, 

please contact James Nuckols.   



Wow! We can not tell y'all how much we appreciate everything the church has 

done for us! It's so scary to think about our baby girl growing up in the world as it 

is today, but it's so comforting to know that she will have such a strong, faithful, 

and loving church family at her back. It truly means everything to us to have you in 

our lives! Thank you for the wonderful shower and all the love! Can't wait to watch 

Caroline grow up at Hollywood! 

Love, 

Sabrina and Daniel 

Dear Friends of Hollywood Baptist Church, 

Your continued support and belief in Heritage Academy is invaluable to us, and we do not take it for 

granted!  The prayers and support of people like you have made a huge impact on our mission of grounding 

students in God's Word. 

 

The Lord has tremendously blessed our school.  We have seen continued numeric growth each year.  This 

school year our enrollment is 74 students.  We began with 26 in 2011.  We are believing the Lord for 

property and a building in the very near future as we have outgrown our second leased location. 

 

We have also been blessed with the addition of two new teachers who love the Lord and are a tremendous 

addition to our facility.   

 

Most importantly we have seen children grow in their love and appreciation for the Lord and His Word.  

Their excitement and enthusiasm make it worth all the hard work.  Recently, the first grade teacher shared 

with me that she delayed devotions one day from her usual time first thing in the morning, planning to do it 

a little later in the morning.  However, in the busyness of the day, she failed to remember.  The next 

morning, one of the little girls in her class asked her, "Are we going to do Bible this morning?"  When the 

teacher replied, "Yes" the little girl said, "Good, because I skipped God yesterday and don't want to skip Him 

again today."  This child is getting the message! 

 

You are  part of this ministry.  We appreciate your prayers, support, and encouragement.  Please continue 

to keep us on your prayer list as we continue to educate young men and women while providing them with 

a Christian worldview. 

 

With gratitude, 

Ann Haymes 

Headmaster -- Heritage Academy  



On October 24- 26 from 2-9 pm we will be taking 

photographs here at the church for an updated 

directory!  It is free to have your picture taken, and 

each family receives a free 8x10 and directory.  If you 

cannot make it to have your picture taken on one of 

these dates you may submit a picture instead, please 

contact Linette Nuckols for more information.  Pricing 

information is available on our website 

www.hollywoodbc.org, and candid pictures of church 

events can be submitted to the church office.  If you 

would like to sign up for pictures you may do so 

online at https://www.securedata-trans14.com/ap/

hollywoodbaptistchurch/index.php?page=10 or by 

contacting Linette Nuckols.  Don't miss out on your 

chance to be featured in our updated directory, we 

want to see your smiling faces! 

On September 23 more than twenty 

women gathered here at Hollywood to 

participate in the Cry Out! Simulcast.  This 

three hour event featured prayer, praise, 

and seeking God's intervention in many 

things ranging from individual needs within 

families, to the state of our nation as a 

whole.  It was described by one attendee 

as the most powerful prayer meeting that 

they had ever attended at Hollywood.  We would like to thank all those who attended and were involved in 

this event.  If you missed out on the Simulcast, you can still participate as we pray for our nation for forty 

days. More information can be found at www.cryout16.com.   

Pray for our Sunday School  

Department and our teachers. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Come and see what our classes are all about! 

Renee Moore 

James & Sylvia Lumpkins 

Jennifer McDaniel 

Brenda Reynolds 

Rachel Jefferson 

Carolyn Marlowe 

Heather Lankford 

Mary Moss 

Lori Matherly 

Lori Doss 

Debbie Sparks 

Bobby & Terri Mullins 

John Moore 

Pastor Terry & Holly St. John 

Donnie Moore 

Karle & Wendy Byrd 

Ruth Aaron 

Roger Walden 

https://www.securedata-trans14.com/ap/hollywoodbaptistchurch/index.php?page=10
https://www.securedata-trans14.com/ap/hollywoodbaptistchurch/index.php?page=10


Do you feel like God has something more in mind for your marriage?  Are you happily married, but still eager 

to see what further blessings God may have for you?    He may be moving you to attend the Couples' Prayer 

Advance.  It's not too late to register!  This Advance will be located in Pigeon Forge, Tennessee, November 3-

5.  Registrations for the Advance must be postmarked no later than October 24. You can contact Mainstay 

Suites in Pigeon Forge, Tn. at (888) 428-8350 to secure your room. If you are interested in attending and haven't 

already signed up, please see Paige Conner ASAP.   Please be in prayer for the following couples attending the 

advance: James & Susan Holmes, Bobby & Terri Mullins, Pastor Terry & Holly St. John, Darren & Paige Conner,  

Karle & Wendy Byrd, Gary & Lori Matherly, Adam & Jessica Burgess, Matt & Ami Carter, and Matt & Lori Doss. 

It is amazing how much love you can fit inside a 

shoebox.  Join us this year as we pack shoeboxes of toys, 

clothing, school supplies, hygiene items, and more for 

children around the world.  Samaritan's Purse uses these 

shoeboxes as a tool to bless the lives of children, many 

of whom live in conditions that we can scarcely imagine.  

The gospel is presented along with each box, and the 

stories of lives changed by a few simple gifts are too 

numerous to count.  Our goal as a church this year is to pack 

at least 100 boxes. Shoeboxes are available for you to pick up 

now, and we will be collecting completed shoeboxes between 

now and November 13.  Please take this opportunity to share 

God's love with a child, there is no describing the joy that 

these boxes bring to the children who receive them and the 

blessing that you receive in packing them! 

This month in AWANA we're working on learning Psalm 100.  

Parents: for those of you who are already bringing your children 

to AWANA we appreciate your support.  For those of you who 

haven't been attending, we'd love to see your child in AWANA, 

because kids matter to God!  We're also very excited about Trunk 

or Treat coming up at the end of the month.  Don't forget to 

come see us.  We'll be handing out candy and gospel tracts.  Last 

year we gave out over 1100 bags of treats, come join us and see 

if we beat our record! If you are interested in volunteering to 

hand out candy, please see Karle or Wendy. 





BIBLE READING CHALLENGE!  God’s Word.  The Sword of The Spirit.  What 

are your reasons for not reading God’s Word?  Our youth have been challenged 

to begin a new Bible reading plan that will take them through the Bible before 

they finish High School.  Each month we will list the challenge book and we will 

feature the names of those students who have completed a book of the Bible 

during the previous month. If you have your own reading plan that is great too!  

Just let us know what you are reading!  This is a great time to join in!  Church 

family:  encourage our youth by participating and challenging them to persevere as God grows and strength-

ens them with His Word. 

September’s Bible Reading Challenge was the Book of Proverbs or a book of your choice.  Hailey Doss  

completed the book of Exodus.  Bobby Mullins completed the book of Joshua.  Terri Mullins and Madilyn 

Moss completed the book of Proverbs.   

October’s challenge is to read through the book of Matthew.  Let’s get busy reading!! 

Our daily bible readers during the month of September were:  Bobby & Terri Mullins, Hailey Doss, Justin 

Matherly, and Devin Motley. 

F.O.R.G.E KICKOFF FUN!  Our youth 

gathered on the evening of September 11th for 

“Olympic” fun and games that challenged them 

to “finish the race”!  We played games like Watermelon Shotput, 

Blindfold Fencing, Row Your Boat, Triathlon, and Popsicle Eating Con-

test.  Everyone had a great time laughing and cheering each other 

on! 

 



G.RA.C.E.  

Art Night Fellowship 

The G.R.A.C.E. girls kicked off a new year with an Art Night fellowship.  Kimberly Smoot 

agreed to share her artistic talent with Terri and the girls Saturday, September 24.  The 

girls and leaders gathered at 5pm and spent the next three hours painting. Everyone took 

a short break to let our canvases dry, enjoy a devotion, and enjoy some pizza and goodies 

before we got busy painting again.  It was so neat to see everyone’s paintings and com-

pare/contrast interpretations.  Our theme verses for the evening and for our canvas were 

Matthew 10:29-31: “Are not two sparrows sold for a penny?  Yet not one of them will fall 

to the ground outside your Father’s care.  And even the very hairs of your head are all 

numbered.”  Our devotion reiterated the theme verses and reminded the girls of God’s 

love for us.  Remember…..GOD LOVES YOU!   

 



 

 

 

YOUTH PAINTBALL FUN! 

A group of 21 youth and leaders headed out to American Paintball for a few hours of paintball fun on Sat-

urday, October 1, 2016.  As you can tell by the photos below we all had a great time.  Even if we were 

sore and bruised the following days.  You just had to be there!   

 

 



Events in November 
November 3-5 Couples' Prayer Advance 

November 9  Church Council 

November 10  Ladies Fall Craft Night 

November 12 Youth Trip: Liberty Football Game 

November 13-16 Youth Alive Revival 

November 19 Youth: Thanksgiving Cookoff 

November 22 Joint Thanksgiving Service 

November 27  Hanging of the Greens 

H O L L Y WO O D  B A P T I S T  CH U R CH 

6405 Callands Road 

Chatham, VA  24531 


